Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, January 7, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer and Joseph Thompson.
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Wessels, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Water Treatment Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor Bryan Borger, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Kevin Johnston gave an update on the Lead & Copper and said there is a discrepancy on the service line inventory of around 85 unaccounted for.
Kevin Johnston said that Andy Lynn and Dalton Dick had finished their first book from California State.
Kevin Johnston said that Andy Lynn and Dalton Dick are now attending classes in Bellefonte, and the testing will be in March.  Kevin said they will not get their license because of the time they have.
There was then a discussion on Floride and the permit.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Bryan Borger said that Dylan McClellan and Kent Moyer are also attending classes in Bellefonte and will be taking the test in March.
Bryan Borger said the Lab Accreditation form has been submitted.
Bryan Borger said the Denite Pump repair cost over $11,000 and we made a good choice of purchasing pumps last month. 
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that he is still looking for the four new guys to take the CDL test.  Chris said there is one in Pittsburgh and this cost $6,000 each.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer spoke on the Alternative Water Supply and said he knows of a Hydro Geologist that might be feasible to come in and look at the ground water table.  Andy said we need to look at the scope of work, effort and time to do this.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said there are aquifers and groundwater in Smithfield and asked Andy if we would need to own the ground or what.
Andy Glitzer said you would need to own the ground, or you could get easements.
The committee said to get ahold of the Hydro Geologist and get him on board to come in.
Andy Glitzer said he has updated the Final Clarifiers cost estimates and sent this out.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:56 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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